
Week 1, Term 3 21 July 2023 

Community Notice Board 

Hiwinui School Playgroup—The next playgroup will be  

27 July. Please check their Facebook page for details. All 

preschoolers and their minders welcome. 

Lamb & Calf Rearing Evening—Tues 25 July 5.15-6.30pm. 

PGG Wrightson, Feilding. Tips and advice, including 

feeding techniques, specials, sausage sizzle, colouring 

comp. Free product.  

Quiz & Auction Football/Futsal Fundraiser—29 July, 

6.30pm. Please visit the Marist Football FB page for info.  

Hunterville Shemozzle—Sat 28 October, registrations 

open 1 August. Visit www.shemozzle.co.nz for information 

or search Hunterville Huntaway Festival on Facebook. 

FOR SALE—Cub Cadet Ride On 42” blades. Nearly / almost 

new. First service done. 29 hours only. Purchased at $7500 

NOW to buy at $4000. Contact 027 329 2960  

Kia ora e te whānau  

It has been lovely having everyone back at school and 

classrooms have been really busy this week with a range of 

exciting learning experiences.  

At the end of last term you will have received your child’s 

report—this is a summary to reflect the progress they are 

making. We look forward to talking through these reports 

further at our Learning Conferences, which are scheduled for 

Week 3. Appointments will be able to be booked via Skool 

Loop from Monday. Please know you are always welcome to 

touch base with your child’s teacher throughout the 

term. Whānau are welcome to pop into our classrooms 

before school and you can also catch our team on the deck 

each day after school.  

A couple of reminders:   

• School drop off time is from 8.30am.  

• Pick up time is appreciated between 3pm - 3.10pm.  

Kelly Club is continuing to do morning drop offs to school and 

pick ups in the afternoons too. This service, based in 

Ashhurst, is working out really well for a group of our families 

so please consider supporting this service if our school 

opening hours are a challenge for you.  

On Wednesday our Sports Leaders and House Leaders did an 

absolutely fabulous job running a fun Sports Day. Millar, 

Alannah, Levi and Xavier did all the organisation for this day; 

planned the activities, sorted the groups, designed player of 

the day certificates and organised all the gear too. It was 

wonderful to see how much our learners enjoyed 

participating in the 11 different sports and activities on 

offer. We were so proud of the way students tried new things 

and happily rotated in mixed age groups around the different 

sports. Our Sports Leaders should be so proud of this event!   

Thank you for the whānau feedback shared in our survey at 

the end of last term. This provided a great insight into the 

values you see as being important to teach and develop in 

our learners. You also gave us some great ideas about things 

we can tweak and adjust too. In the coming weeks you will 

start seeing the launch of our new branding and the values 

that align with this. This will have a connection to our local 

landscape and as part of this our Team Names will now 

reflect the peaks that we can see from our school field. Our 

youngest learners in Years 1 - 3 will be our Wharite Whānau 

and our Senior Team will be our Maharahara Whānau. These 

peaks are both significant within the Ruahine Ranges and our 

learners earlier this year explored the elevation of these 

peaks as part of our Rich Maths tasks and were involved in 

learning a little about the landscape we can see, in the 

distance, just beyond Hiwinui.  

We have a few staffing changes for the term ahead: Congrats 

to Mr Clement and his wife Rose on the arrival of their 

gorgeous little girl at the end of last term. Pou Allanah is now 

teaching in Room 5 each Friday and will also continue 

Classroom Release time for teachers every Thursday.  

Within our Wharite Team we also welcome Whaea Jessica to 

our teaching team. Jessica has moved from the Waikato and 

has 8 years teaching experience across a range of levels. 

Within Wharite Jessica will provide both Literacy and Maths 

learning support as part of accelerating student progress. 

Novena finished in our Support Staff Team at the end of last 

term and we wish her well on her new endeavours.  

Are you connected with us on Facebook?  Please 

join our Hiwinui School Closed Group so you can 

see updates, photos of learning and also get little 

reminders about things happening within our 

school.  

Our school grounds are quite wet at the moment. As so 

many of our learners love to be out on the field and enjoy 

playing sports at break times even though it’s a little damp. 

Please continue to send your child with spare clothes just in 

case they need them.  

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kirsty, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Colin, Rachelle & Jacki 

8 Sept  Friends of Hiwinui School Quiz Night! 

9 Aug  Kainui Netball 

25 Aug Daffodil Day 

22 Sept End of Term 3 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Hiwinui Intermediate Netball 

Welcome back team to the last section of the Intermediate 

season. Ashhurst 7/8 Aces couldn’t keep Hiwinui away from 

their winning streak with a score of 20-8! Team, you 

continue to develop your skills over the season and you 

work hard to achieve. Congratulations on your play to date. 

Working as a team makes the impossible possible! Ka mau 

te wehi! Outstanding! 

Player of the day—Alannah—fantastic play throughout the 

court, being there to receive passes and support others. 

Your enthusiasm on the court is infectious. Ka Rawe Lani! 

The last game of Term 2 was played against Ross Pulse. 

What a fantastic game where pressure was applied on both 

sides—added pressure with past 

Hiwinui students playing against 

us! Hiwinui won 17-7. Player of the 

day was Hadley—strong consistent 

play across the court meant you 

were available for passes and 

defended well throughout the 

game. Ka Rawe Hadley! 

LOCATION: BUNNYTHORPE COMMUNITY CENTRE 

TIME: DOORS OPEN 7:00PM, QUIZ STARTS 7:30PM 

 Option for van pick up and/or drop off available to book when you book your ticket   

 Nibbles/light refreshments provided as part of your ticket price  Cash Bar   

 Teams of 6-8 (we can find you a team if required!)   

 TICKETS ON SALE NOW   

$25 each via the link: https://hiwinuischoolquiznight.rsvpify.com  

Thank you for continuing to support the ANZHC launch 

through discussions at home. It is so exciting to share our 

thoughts, accomplishments and whānau at school with our 

learners. This week our discussion will be about what 

skills, appearance or personality traits we have that are 

similar to our other family members and ancestors.  

He rite tonu au ki a wai? 

Who am I like? 

Pūrerehua: Emma—What a stunning start you have made to 

your school journey, Emma! I am so proud of the way you 

have got stuck into class activities and love to share your 

thinking with our class. Keep up the amazing attitude and 

putting your best foot forward!  

Ngaruru: Harrison—It is great to see you persevering in your 

learning and achieving your goals, especially in Literacy. 

Thank you for the fun you bring into the classroom and 

your willingness to work with others. You are tu meke!  

Whaea Jessica: Evelyn—I am proud of how you have risen to 

challenges this week in our maths time. You have been 

giving things a go and working on your growth mindset. Ka 

pai!  

Arotahi: Hugo—It has been so good to see the effort you have 

put into your literacy tasks this week. You are working so 

hard on your reading and writing and you are making huge 

improvements! Ka rawe Hugo.  

Kaihōpara: Abigail—You have been an outstanding member 

of Kaihōpara! Every day you come into class with a bright 

and cheery smile, complete all your work to a high 

standard and are always willing to help others. Don't stop 

being you!  

Taurikura: Oliver—You have had an outstanding week! Your 

enthusiam and confidence has been wonderful to see. Ka 

pai for volunteering to share your writing, and read to the 

whole class!  

Pūkeke: Logan—You are so helpful and have a very practical, 

hands-on 'can do, will do' attitude that you apply in and 

out of class. Thanks for always being willing to lend a hand 

and being super reliable.  










